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1
PURPOSE 

1.1
To inform Committee of relevant issues which have arisen since the last meeting.

1.2
Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:

· Council Ambitions – The following reports generally relate to the Council’s ambitions to make peoples’ lives healthier and safer.

2.
CLITHEROE MARKET WORKING GROUP

2.1
It is anticipated that the above working group will need to be reconstituted in the near future to consider possible redevelopment on Clitheroe Market.

2.2
In line with other working groups, it is anticipated that the group will be made up of 3 Conservatives and 1 Liberal Democrat Member.  Committee is therefore asked to consider this matter and confirm who will be the respective representatives.

3.
CASTLE CEMENT UPDATE

3.1
Since the last meeting, Castle Cement have informed that they intend to commence the shipment of cement by rail to Scotland, from the end of March.

3.2
Arrangements are in place for a single train, consisting of 15 wagons to visit the works to collect cement 3 days a week on a Monday, Wednesday and Friday.  Each train will arrive at approximately 7am and leave again at 5pm.  Upon arrival the train will be divided into two sections on the Horrocksford siding for loading separately at the works.

3.3
The above arrangements represent a significant move forward in environmental terms and will remove the equivalent of 90 HGV wagon returns per week.

4.
EMERGENCY PLANNING – FLOODING

4.1.1 Following the severe floods of last summer, and the recent publication of the interim “Pitt Report”, the emergency planning function has recently produced two public information leaflets giving further advice in relation to preparing for, and the recovery from, flooding.

4.1.2 These documents extend the considerable information that has been prepared and is available for public information purposes in relation to civil contingency and major emergency situations.

5. INVESTIGATION OF ILLEGAL SLAUGHTERING

5.1
Further to my previous report on 6 November last year, I am pleased to report the success of the co-ordinated multi-agency operation (Environmental Health, Police and Trading Standards/Animal Health) throughout East Lancashire to prevent the above.  As part of the approach, over 500 letters were sent out to registered sheep farmers in the valley, and in excess of 35 farms were visited with additional surveillance on the days in question.  Similar action was taken in Blackburn, Burnley, Hyndburn, Pendle, Preston and Rossendale.

5.2
Feedback was very positive with several farms reporting being contacted to source animals for slaughter purposes and many farmers registering their support for the proactive high profile approach being undertaken.  The initiative received valued and welcomed support from both the Lancashire Council of Mosques, who assisted by explaining the legal perspective during local prayer meetings, and also coverage by local newspapers with even a mention in the London Evening Standard.

5.3
A similar exercise is to be repeated this year but will be on a reduced scale.
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